Memorandum

To: Art Kramer, Senior Vice Provost for Research and Graduate Education

Phil He, Associate Vice Provost for Graduate Education

CC: Uta Poiger, Dean, College of Social Sciences and Humanities

Elizabeth Hudson, Dean, College of Arts, Media and Design

Gavin Shatkin, Graduate Program Director, MS in Urban and Regional Policy Program

Tim Love, Graduate Program Coordinator, Master of Architecture Program

From: Natasha Frost, Associate Dean of Graduate Studies, College of Social Sciences and

Humanities

Hilary Porris, Associate Dean for Academic and Faculty Affairs, College of Arts,

Media and Design

Date: February 26, 2018

Re: MS Urban and Regional Policy name change and modifications

Please note the College of Social Sciences and Humanities and the College of Arts, Media and Design have approved the name change and modifications for the MS in Urban and Regional Policy to MS in Urban Planning and Policy. The CSSH vote was 4-0-0 on February 15, 2018. The CAMD vote was 6-0-0 on February 7, 2018. We strongly support this name change, degree modification, and informative notice to the Graduate Council.

There are no budget implications for the attached proposals. Implementation of the proposals does not require funds from the Provost's Office.

For questions or inquires please contact Professor Gavin Shatkin at g.shatkin@northeastern.edu or 617-373-3074.

Sincerely,

Natasha Frost Associate Dean of Graduate Studies College of Social Sciences and Humanities